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SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday-Friday 

8:30am-1:45pm 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Wednesday & Thursday 

11:30am to 12:00pm 

 Cash Only 

 Layby available 

 Sorry no Centrepay 

 
 
 

EXECUTIVE PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Yaama! 
 
It’s great to be back to a new year of learning.  Welcome back everyone, and a 
special welcome to our new parents, carers, students and families.  We hope you 
had a restful holiday break and are ready to enjoy a new year of exciting things 
planned.  Holidays are often a time of joy, but for some of our school community 
it was a time of sorrow.  To those families, we sincerely extend our thoughts and 
wishes to you.  
 
Our teachers and staff enjoyed a full day of learning for our Staff Development 
Day on Monday 5th February and a staff meeting yesterday.  We updated our 
knowledge and skills in keeping your children safe.  We had CPR, anaphylaxis, 
child protection and MAPA training.  We have also been looking at the new 
Literacy and numeracy progressions which will help us to plan for each child’s 
learning in a new way. We will be having more learning around these throughout 
the year.  
 
We invite our parents/carers and community to a school planning afternoon on  
15th March to work together to plan future initiatives for our school for the next 3 
years.  We hope you can make it.  We will be placing reminders and more 
information as the date approaches.  
 
Good news! 
This year we have had a wonderful increase in overall enrolments, with 150 
students returning to school as of Wednesday.  This included 32 kindergarten 
students who have formed 2 classes.  You may have seen some of their photos in 
the Moree Champion and we think they are very very cute. Our youngest 
students have begun their formal education journey and have settled in very 
well.  They have been making friends, creating artworks and even joining in yoga 
classes.  Congratulations on a wonderful effort Kindergarten.   
 
We have formed the following classes:  
KA          Mrs Holly Acorn  
KHM      Mrs Jane Humphries and Miss Courtney Malone (Mondays) 
1-2A      Miss Holly Andrews (welcome to MEPS) 
2G          Miss Danni-Elle Greenham (welcome to MEPS) 
2-4A      Mr Alex Ford 
3H          Mrs Peem Henley  
4C           Miss Brooke Chudleigh (Welcome back!) 
5R          Miss Harriett Roberts (Welcome to the role of teacher at MEPS) 
6MC       Mrs Kirsty McDonnell and Mrs Nona Collier  
 
Congratulations to Mr Ford and Mrs Ford on the safe delivery of their healthy 
baby girl.  Mrs Cutmore has been taking Mr Ford’s class this week and has 
enjoyed working with the students.  I know everyone is very excited about the 
news.  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Weekly Assembly 

Monday 19th Feb 

8:45am 

 



What’s been happening this fortnight:  
 
Last Thursday, we welcomed a visit from our local police and fire brigade for Year 3 – Year 6.  They shared information on how to be 
safe in our community.  The boys and girls showed great respect and offered wonderful ideas.  A visit is coming for K-2 during week 4. 
We look forward to this continued partnership.   
 
Look our for information coming up about our after school activities.  Notes will be sent home for T20 Cricket Bash (Thursdays); PCYC 
activities (Monday – Friday).  Numbers are limited so you will need to get your request forms returned quickly to ensure you do not 
miss out.  
We have already started a swim squad after school with Mrs McDonnell, Mr Ford and Miss Malone.  The students are enjoying 
improving their stroke techniques and a nice, refreshing way to end the day.  

 
Also, we have started our yoga lessons again this year and welcome Miss Taz back to 
MEPS.  Miss Taz is helping to train our staff and students in mindful practice and yoga 
skills.  The photos of Kindergarten say it all!   We will be starting Parent/community yoga 
with staff after school on Thursdays.  Please see the flyer in this newsletter for further 
details.  
 
Cooking classes for parents/carers has started again on Mondays and has already shown 
to be  another success this year.  Some yummy recipes and taste testing has occurred 
and it is so pleasing to see the smile on student’s faces when they talk about their 

parents joining in at school.  Keep up the great master chef skills!  For further information, please contact Mrs Peony Daniels our SaCC 
facilitator.  

 
We now have Family Referral Service visiting our school on Thursdays 8:30 -
3:30pm.   This is an important partnership for our families/community.  FRS 
help with all aspects of support available in our local community.  We hope 
you will value the benefits of this service. 
 
It’s been a hot fortnight and we have welcomed our air conditioning to keep 
us all cool and ready for learning.  We have been monitoring the weather 
when considering our lunch breaks and fortunately, the strong heat has 
occurred after our 11am lunch break.   
 
 

Quote of the Week:  
When you talk, you are only repeating what you already know. But if you listen, you may learn something new.  
Dalai Lama 
 
 
:) Lorinda Potter  
Executive Principal 

 
 



 

Past students who are now parents of students 

starting Kindergarten all taught by Mrs Cutmore. Thomas working hard on his drawing. 

First day back at school—students are 

happy to be back! 

Relaxing with Yoga—thanks to Miss Taz 



 

Class Awards 

3-6 

K-2 
Happy Birthday 

Assembly Awards 



 

Library News 
A big congratulations to Iszac Binion in 3H for receiving 

the first library award for 2018! Well done Iszac, what a 

great start to the year! 

Miss Malone 



 

Shining stars          
Kinder     gar ten



 

Kindergarten reading books during their first 

library session with Miss Malone. 

stars          of the future 
Kinder     gar ten 



 

This week in 2G we started STEAM lessons. We were challenged to build the 

tallest, strongest tower using just buttons and play dough. We all show fabulous 

teamwork and created wonderful towers, the tallest being 12cm high. These 

lessons will continue each week.  

Miss Greenham 

Classroom Teacher 

Out & About in 2G 



 

Learning Classroom Routine 
 
I am so excited to be working with 3H this year. This is only the second week of school but so many 
of them learned to settle into our school routine already! They are a fabulous bunch of students 
and I am looking forward to having lots of fun while learning this year. 
 
Go 3H and keep up the awesome work!!!! 
 

Peem Henley 

Classroom Teacher 

3H lining up for Yoga with Misss Taz 
3H literacy groups 



 

If you shop at Coles please start collecting the ‘Coles Sports for 

Schools’ vouchers. For every $10 you spend, you will receive a 

voucher that helps our school purchase sports equipment.  

 

Please bring in these vouchers to the office as we are waiting 

for our voucher collection box to arrive.  

 

Thank you to all the families who have already started to collect 

vouchers! 



 



 



 




